
 

 
 
6th December 2022 
 
 
Deputy David Cullinane TD, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2.    
 
Re PQ 57787 22: To ask the Minister for Health the sum of payments made to a company (details supplied - EHF29 
Insourcing/EHF29 Ltd) in 2021 and 2022; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
Re PQ 57788 22: To ask the Minister for Health the services provided by a company (details supplied - EHF29 
Insourcing/EHF29 Ltd) to the HSE; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
 
Dear Deputy Cullinane, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  Your PQ above has 
been referred to me for response. 
 
Please see Appendix 1 Table 1 below which shows the total paid by the HSE to the company EHF29 Insourcing 
t/a EHF29 Ltd for HSE Statutory services only for the year 2021 and for the period January to September 2022.  
The data provided was sourced from the HSE Regional Finance ledger systems and is for HSE Statutory 
services only.  
 
EHF29 Insourcing is a HSE approved company for the provision of Insourcing Services for Clinical & Surgical 
Procedures via the Dynamic Purchasing System Framework.  EHF Insourcing provide a wide range 
of insourced surgical / outpatient / diagnostic waiting list initiatives.  Their bespoke healthcare solutions are 
specifically designed to quickly address those waiting lists problems in a cost effective and efficient manner. 
As regards the costs in Appendix 1 Table 1 below, we are advised that EHF29 Insourcing provided the 
following services: 
  

 Provision of waiting list initiatives which facilitate clinical and surgical procedures. 
 Insourced Managed Service provision of Breast Triple Assessment Mammography Clinic and Breast 

Ultrasound Mammography Clinic.   

 Insourced Managed Service provision of Endoscopy List which included the provision of a full clinical 
& administrative team.  

 Provision of nursing, medical and other agency staff. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at sarah.anderson1@hse.ie or tel: 087 9423319.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

Oifig an Phríomhoifigigh Airgeadais 
Feidhmeannacht na 

Seirbhíse Sláinte 
Seomra 125, Ospidéal 

Dr. Steevens 
BÁC 8 

Office of the Chief Financial Officer 
Health Service Executive 

Room 125, Dr Steevens 
Hospital 
Dublin 8 
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___________ 
Sarah Anderson  
General Manager Corporate Finance  
National Finance Division, HSE  
Email: sarah.anderson1@hse.ie  
Tel: 087 9423319 
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